San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

December 10, 2009
Announcements:

Acknowledgment:  Israel Nieves-Rivera will be ending his second term as governmental co-chair of the Urban Coalition for HIV/AIDS Prevention Services (UCHAPS).  He has served as Co-chair from 2006-2009.  The HPPC co-chairs would like to acknowledge and congratulate Israel on all of his accomplishments during his time as UCHAPS co-chair.  The UCHAPS meeting held November 1-2, 2009 in San Francisco was the last meeting that Israel would facilitate as co-chair.  During that meeting he received an award on behalf of all of the UCHAPS members.  A five page handout highlighting all of his achievements was distributed to the members.  We are proud that Israel represented San Francisco and set a new standard for governmental co-chairs. If interested in seeing the handout of accomplishments, please contact Isela González or Ben Hayes.

Committee Assignment:  Co-chairs met on 11/18, and finalized the committee assignments for 2010.  Co-chairs attempt to assign members to their 1st choice committee, but must also ensure that committees have enough members (but not too many) to operate and also have diverse representation.  As you already know, all Council members must participate on one committee in addition to monthly HPPC meetings.  Committees meet 1x per month for approximately 2 hours. A lot of the work for the HPPC occurs in the various committees.  The work is then brought back to the full Council for a vote and adoption.  If you have any questions about your committee assignment, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org. 
Minutes:  The minutes for the full Council meetings and the Steering committee meeting have been more comprehensive because we had a note taker.  Effective August Steering, HPS staff will be taking “action minutes” for Steering and the full Council.  This is a decision that was made by HPS staff in response to budget constraints.  If you have any questions please contact Eileen Loughran at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org.
Microphone:  The Co-chairs have discussed the use of the microphone, and have decided that the microphone must remain off during breaks at the Council meetings.  If you have any questions, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org.
Process Evaluation in 2010:  The HPS evaluation team will continue to handle the committee and steering evaluations in 2010.  With the transition of Kathleen Roe, Harder+Company will have a designated evaluation team which will provide evaluation by collecting process evaluation data through the HPPC full council survey.  Additionally, the evaluators will provide support to the co-chairs on a quarterly basis.  If you have any questions, please contact Eileen at Eileen.loughran@sfdph.org. 
Reminder:  Please remember to clean up the area around your seats.  There are recycling bins for soda cans and paper products available by the kitchen.

Rules of Respectful Engagement:  The Rules of Respectful Engagement are posted on the wall.  Please note that these Rules apply to members, guests, staff, and public.
Committee Updates:
Membership/Community Liaison:  
The committee has been focusing on the December 10th Parity, Inclusion, Representation (PIR) training. The consultant has proposed several ideas and areas to cover at the training.  During the November 4th meeting, the committee continued to work on specific details of the PIR training.  Committee members developed several questions that will be used for the training. Jenna will develop an on-line training evaluation following the training.  Jenna and Tonya will follow-up with the facilitator to clearly identify the overall objectives of the training and develop an outline which will be discussed and reviewed at the next committee meeting on Wednesday, December 9th from 2:30-4:00 PM, 5th Floor Conference Room.

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI):  
The committee met on Monday, December 7th.  The group discussed scheduling the January meeting as well as prioritizing topic areas in the scope of work for 2010.  The next POI meeting is tentatively scheduled for Monday, January 4th, 2010 from 3:00-5:00 p.m. at 25 Van Ness, Suite 330A. 
Show Me the Data! Getting Ready for SF’s Next HIV Prevention Plan:
This committee has completed their scope of work and has no additional meetings scheduled. 
Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation: 
This committee has completed their scope of work and has no additional meetings scheduled. 
There were no 3x5 cards with Comments/Questions from September 10th meeting.
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